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I recommend we continue with our $150 donation going directly to the 
Honor Flight organization. Several of our chapter members have 

participated in Honor Flights making this charity is especially 
appropriate. Please take a few minutes and review the Honor Flight 

Southeast Florida website. There are many opportunities to help 
besides monetary donations. Honor Flight needs volunteers to support 
the flights in many ways in addition to being a “Guardian” who 

accompanies veterans on the trip to Washington D.C.   
 
One of the criteria for receiving the Outstanding Chapter Award is to 

donate a minimum of $200 per year to support the financial operation 
of SMART. Our current standing rules authorize $50 to be donated to 

both the SE Regional and the National in the form of a gift card or 
basket.  

 

From your VICE President Steve Bourque 

 
As your new vice president, Rita and I will continue to host our happy 
hour with “white lightning” at each muster we attend.  Speaking of white 

lightning, that’s a good way to recruit new members.  If each of us would 
to take a spin around the campground at the beginning of the muster I’m 

sure we could identify a few other veterans camping out.  Invite them to 
our happy hour just because they’re a veteran… no other reason.  Once 
they show up, we’ll ensure they feel “happy” and then fill them in on all 

the comradery they’ll get by joining SMART… and particularly the Gold 
Coasters… and then shove a SMART application form and a pen in front 

of them and tell them to “sign zee paper, old man (or old woman)!”.  In 
addition to recruiting new members, we still need to fill two key 
leadership positions.  We need a volunteer for Treasurer and one for 

Muster Master.  We also need someone that could sell an icemaker to an  
Inuit to serve as our Haberdasher.  I’m sure we have several members of 
our group that aren’t content to just kick back yet and just watch the 

show, so here’s an opportunity to get involved! 
 

From your Past President John Steinbauer 
Haberdashers report 

 

President 

Tony Mason 

813.480.9170 

fresno63@hotmail.com 

 

Vice-President 

Steve Bourque 

321.446.2897 
Steve.bourque@hotmail.com 

 

Interim Treasurer  

Gina Mason  

813.480.9185 

belle1013@hotmail.com 

 

Secretary/Newsletter 

Gina Mason 

813.480.9185 

belle1013@hotmail.com 

 

Interim Muster Master 

Kathy Steinbauer 
Kathy.Steinbauer@gmail.com  

210.386.9024 

 
UPCOMING MUSTERS 

 
2024 Valentines Muster 

12-16 February  

John Prince Park 

Lake Worth, FL 

 
2024 Pre Holidays Fun 

Muster 

NOV 30-DEC 7 

C.B. Smith  Broward  

County Park 

Campground Pembrook, 

Pines FL 

 
2024 National Muster 

 11-21 September 2024 

     Ladson, SC 29456 

 

From your President, Tony Mason 
This has been a busy year for me as I am currently holding two 

Presidential positions in SMART, Gold Coasters and SMART FMCA. 
Additionally, for SMART to survive, it’s imperitive that our members 

assume leadership and administrave postions. This is necessary to 
support SMART’s existance and continue providing all of us great 

RVing experiences, opportunities to see each other often as we see the 
country we’ve defended.    

Beginning this year, the Gold Coasters saw it’s leadership 

change from it’s long standing creators. These were big shoes to fill. 
We have had new members step up and accept these roles and are 
doing their best to serve you. Thank you to our new leadership. With 

that being said, membership participation is becoming a concern. 
Participation across SMART as a whole has decreased. Our fall muster 

was canceled due to a lack of participation. Looking forward, we hope 
to increase participation with new places to muster. As the year comes 
to an end, we pray for the health of our members and look forward to 

our 2024 musters. 
Next years muster schedule is in the works. Keep an eye on the 

Gold Coasters site for updates. Our Valentines Day Muster will be held 
February 12-16, 2024 in John Prince Park located in Lake Worth, 
FL. The park has encouraged our members to call daily to ask if spots 

are available. I know this is an imposition, but please try to call them 
to see if spots opens up. So far, five of us have been successful 
securing spots. We were able to get in by agreeing to move half way 

through the muster. There are options here! Our 2024 Pre Holidays 
Fun muster is in the works and will be held in C.B. Smith Broward 

County Park Pembroke Pines, FL November 30 – December 7. You 
can register now.  

Our very own Past President, John Steinbauer, is the head of the 

SMART National Muster which will be held at The Exchange Park, 
9850 Hwy. 78, Ladson, SC 29456. Register now!. (Charleston Area) 

early Arrivals can be Wednesday, September 11th after 1200 noon. 
Muster departure date will be Saturday, September 21st by 1200 
noon. Tour registrations will be online by a tour management company 

and will be available when 2024 tour fees are determined. Check the 
SMART website for more details. 
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During the last year, only 2 purchases have been made from the Haberdasher website. A lot 
of work went into setting this up and managing it. At this time, we have decided to cancel 

the website due to lack of income to continue it. Any merchandise the Chapter has purchased 
will be available for purchase at future Musters only.  

 
Membership Announcement 

 

Help us wish our members celebrating upcoming birthdays and anniversaries! Send a card 
an email or phone them!  
 
 

Birthdays  Anniversaries 

Sue Young 28-Jan     Lew & Lana Obourn 26-Jan 

Patti Bergener 31-Jan  Rick & Louise Stahurski 30-Jan 

Judy Debello 7-Feb  Joe & Pam Faubion 27-Feb 

Brenda Hitt 16-Feb  Pete & Joanne Peterson 26-Feb 

John Steinbauer 24-Feb    

Holly Combs 19-Mar    

Richard Hitt 30-Mar    

 

Our Officers 

                                
    Tony Mason      Steve Bourque       John Steinbauer    Vacant      Kathy Steinbauer     Gina Mason 
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/360505854055082/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/396975660679124/

